LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING APPROVED
01 NOVEMBER 2016

The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:05 a.m. by Chairman
Jonely. Members present: Supervisors Craig, Handrich, Wilfuer, Poehlman and Board Chair Koeppen. Others
present: Sheriff Brad Hardel, Chief Deputy Allen Kraeger, Captain Conat, Captain Karski, Captain Rasmussen,
Captain Wogsland and Lt. Russell. Present from the public was Judge Ray Huber who introduced Chief Judge
Jim Morrison, District Judge for District 8 and also District Court Administrator Tom Shoppe. Judge Morrison
explained his position and how they could assist Waupaca County.

Chairman Jonely gave the opening meeting statement that this meeting and all other meetings of this
Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to the press in accordance with
Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time, place and agenda of this meeting.

Motion by Supervisor Poehlman, seconded by Supervisor Koeppen to approve the minutes of the
October 11, 2016 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee. Motion carried without a negative vote.

Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the agenda. Motion carried
without a negative vote.

Captain Karski reported for the Communication Center that he is working with the eligibility list in an
attempt to fill the open position in Dispatch.

Captain Wogsland reported for the Jail that the camera upgrade will begin today. Three weeks ago
there was a suicide attempt in the jail that was almost successful. Captain Wogsland commended the alert
corrections officers on duty at the time for saving the inmate’s life. Two new corrections officers, Tiffany
Flores and Brandon Fischer, were introduced to the Committee. One more officer will start in two weeks.
There is one more vacant position at this time.

Captain Conat reported for the Detective Division that there has been a house burglary spree lately.
Several of the stolen items have been recovered and there are currently four suspects in custody.

Captain Rasmussen reported on the high speed chase which occurred on 10/21/16 at approximately
10:00 pm. Captain Rasmussen also shared a letter of commendation he had received from Clintonville Police
Department regarding the help of Deputy Matt Whitaker.

The Sheriff’s Report was given by Sheriff Hardel. He noted that our Honor Guard will be participating
in the funeral on Friday for the officer killed in the line of duty in Rusk County.

Supervisor Handrich moved, second by Supervisor Wilfuer to adjourn at 10:03 a.m. Motion carried.

Vickie Thoe, Secretary



